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We are less than a month away from Hard To Kill and the title
situations are rather interesting. We have the Major Brothers
coming after the Tag Team Titles, Jordynne Grace vs. Mickie
James set for a title vs. career match and Josh Alexander
defending against Bully Ray. That’s a lot to build towards so
let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening recap.

Eddie Edwards vs. Delirious

This was going to be last week’s main event but then Josh
Alexander vs. Mike Bailey almost hit an hour so it was punted
to this week. They go technical to start and that’s good for a
standoff. Edwards can’t grab an O’Connor roll but he can chop
Delirious down, only to have Delirious come back up with a leg
lariat.

An overhead belly to belly cuts that off in a hurry though and
Eddie can fire off more chops. Delirious starts running the
ropes in that bizarre manner of his so Edwards kicks him in
the face. A superkick drops Delirious hard and a tiger driver
gets two. Delirious is able to reverse the cover into the
cobra stretch but Edwards stacks him up for the pin at 6:33.
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Rating:  C.  This  was  a  pretty  solid,  technical  match  with
Delirious being able to do his thing with someone as perfectly
fine  as  Edwards.  The  style  seemed  to  be  pointing  towards
Edwards going clean, though that seems to be a rather fast
change over for him. Good enough stuff here, which shouldn’t
be shocking given who was in there.

Post match Eddie teases showing respect but plants him with
the Die Hard Driver. Yuyu Uemura tries to make a save but gets
beaten down. Edwards goes for Delirious’ mask….and Jonathan
Gresham of all people comes out for the save. That’s probably
a Hard To Kill match.

Josh Alexander was in the fight of his life last week with
Mike Bailey, but tonight he is calling out Bully Ray. Scott
D’Amore says not so fast because Ray is different than his
other opponents. Tommy Dreamer comes in to apologize for being
wrong about Ray but Alexander thinks Dreamer is working with
Ray. Dreamer is aghast.

Bully Ray vs. John Skyler

A  stoic  Ray  slams  him  a  few  times  to  start  and  hits  a
piledriver for the pin at 1:05.

Post match Tommy Dreamer comes out and talks about how the ECW
chants mean history. Dreamer was the one person who believed
Ray had changed, but now their friendship is done. If Ray
wanted to make him look like a fool, good for him and they can
just work together on Busted Open Radio. Dreamer goes to leave
and Ray tells him to keep doing that, because Dreamer is just
a jealous coward.

At the end of the day, Dreamer is a nobody. If D-Von walked in
Ray’s shadow, Dreamer was ten feet behind them at all times.
Ray is a bigger star than Dreamer everywhere they go. Ray says
some people might call Dreamer a failure, which is enough to
get him back in the ring. Oh and a few months back, of course
Ray laid out Ace Austin and Dreamer believed him then too.



Dreamer brings up his mom’s illness but Ray doesn’t care. As
he cries, Dreamer seems ready for a fight but Ray walks away
this time. This was as interesting as Tommy Dreamer and Bully
Ray talking about their past was going to be.

Major Players vs. Decay

This  is  the  fallout  from  a  backstage  altercation  earlier
today. Hold on though as Trey Miguel jumps Crazzy Steve from
behind and spray paints his back. Not that it matters as Steve
says ring the bell anyway, leaving Taurus to knock Cardona
into the corner. Myers comes in to Taurus flips over him and
hits an elbow to the face. The Players are sent outside for
the big running flip dive from Taurus to send us to a break.

Back with Taurus fighting out of Myers’ chinlock and handing
it off to Steve to clean house. The basement Downward Spiral
gets  two  on  Cardona  with  Myers  making  the  save,  meaning
everything breaks down. Taurus is sent outside and the middle
rope G9 finishes for Cardona at 7:54.

Rating: C. You put a team like Decay out there to lose to the
Major Players, who seem like they are on the way to the Tag
Team Title picture. You need to have them win something here
and Decay made the better team look good, even with Trey
Miguel getting involved. Now move on to the next big match for
the  Major  Players,  as  they  are  already  starting  their
momentum.

We go backstage for a contract signing between Mickie James
and Jordynne Grace. It’s Grace up first and she says she’ll
let her talking in the ring before signing. James says Grace
is assuming the result at Hard To Kill but James has had
moments against the all time greats. She is ready to sign but
Tasha Steelz, with Savannah Evans, comes in to rant about how
Mickie hasn’t beaten her. James vs. Steelz is teased but Grace
wants in on this as well. Scott D’Amore makes it a tag match
instead.



Last week, Mike Bailey got a hero’s welcome after his long
match with Josh Alexander. Then Kenny King came up and spit
water in his face.

This week, Bailey says he’ll face King in the ring, but he
isn’t playing mind games.

Sami Callihan vs. Angels

The rest of the Design is here with Angels, who charges into a
pop up powerbomb at the bell. A Design distraction doesn’t
work very well as Sami strikes away and takes Angels to the
apron. With that broken up, Angels hits a running STO on the
apron to take over for the first time. Back in and Angels
grabs a crossface, only to have Sami bite the hand for the
escape.  A  brainbuster  gives  Sami  two  but  Angels  discus
clotheslines him down. The frog splash connects for Angels but
he misses a second. Sami grabs the Cactus Driver 97 for the
pin at 6:55.

Rating: C-. This was indeed a Sami Callihan match as he beat
up the lowest level member of the Design without much time to
do it. Callihan is still going to need some help to fight the
team off, but it’s still going to be a former World Champion
against Deaner N Pals. How strong of a story is that going to
be?

Post match Sami gets laid out.

Gisele Shaw pitches a reunion with Deonna Purrazzo, who isn’t
interested. That lasts about ten seconds before Shaw talks her
into going after the Knockouts Tag Team Titles.

Taylor Wilde looks at tarot cards and says she is a bit of
everything. She is the Wilde Witch. Better than “person who
was here ten years ago”.

Joe Hendry/Bhupinder Gujjar vs. Johnny Swinger/Zicky Dice

Before the match, Hendry talks about the noises coming from



Swinger’s Dungeon. In Hendry’s Dungeon, all you hear is people
saying WE BELIEVE. Hendry slams Dice down to start and slams
Swinger for a bonus. Gujjar tags himself in but here is Moose
to go after Hendry. That doesn’t go well, with Hendry drop
toeholding him and grabbing the mic, saying he’s at work here.
Moose grabs a chair and Hendry heads to the back, saying HR
will hear about this. Back in the ring, Gujjar shrugs off a
double team attempt and Gargoyle Spears Swinger for the pin at
3:14.

Rating: C. This was much more about the angle than the match
and that isn’t a problem. Swinger and Dice not being able to
beat up someone up on their own fits them perfectly and I
could go for Swinger on a losing streak as he tries to get his
fifty wins for a World Title shot. Moose vs. Hendry is an
interesting way to go, though I’m not sure I can picture
Hendry beating him so soon. Just let Hendry talk more though
and he’ll be fine.

John Skyler sits down next to Jason Hotch and it turns out
they respect each other. They might as well team up. Finger
handshake!

Steve Maclin doesn’t like the lack of rules around here so to
get the World Title, it should be by all means necessary. Rich
Swann is next.

Tag Team Titles: Heath/Rhino vs. Motor City Machine Guns

The Guns are challenging and the Major Players are banned from
ringside. Rhino shoves Shelley down to start so it’s time for
some regrouping. Heath and Sabin come in to go technical, with
Heath actually giving him a clean break out of the corner. An
exchange of headlocks goes nowhere so Shelley makes a blind
tag and helps double team Heath down to take over. Fans: “TAG
IN RHINO!”

Heath gets sent into the corner for some double dropkicks but
Sliced  Bread  doesn’t  work  for  Shelley.  A  powerslam  takes



Shelley down but the diving tag is cut off as we take a break.
Back with Rhino coming in to clean house and the champs take
over on Shelley in the corner. Heath ties him in the Tree of
Woe and stomps away, only to get sent face first into the
middle buckle.

Rhino comes back in to cut off the tag and grabs a bearhug,
which is broken up as well. Shelley rolls over and brings
Sabin back in to clean house. A tornado DDT gets two on Heath
but he breaks up Skull and Bones. The Gore gets two on Sabin
but he reverses a second into a sunset flip for the pin and
the titles at 16:49.

Rating: B-. They didn’t really have a choice here as, much
like Heath and Rhino’s title reign in WWE, I don’t think there
was any reason to think they were going to be the next big
thing. They had their feel good moment with the win and now
the Guns, a much more established team, gets the titles back.
Solid main event and the exact right way to go.

The Guns celebrate to end the show.

Overall Rating: C+. This was a pretty nice show up and down,
but that Bully Ray/Tommy Dreamer stuff is still a lot to
stomach. They are still talking about their time together in
ECW and it just makes the show feel old. Alexander vs. Ray
should be pretty decent fight but the build on the way there
is rather rough. Overall, another completely acceptable Impact
show with its usual good points, but enough holding it back
from being great.

Results
Eddie Edwards b. Delirious – Rollup
Bully Ray b. John Skyler – Piledriver
Major Players b. Decay – Samoan drop/middle rope Blockbuster
combination to Steve
Sami Callihan b. Angels – Cactus Driver 97
Bhupinder Gujjar/Joe Hendry b. Johnny Swinger/Zicky Dice –



Gargoyle spear to Swinger
Motor City Machine Guns b. Heath/Rhino – Sunset flip to Rhino

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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